WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

18 May 2020
P Hemmings (in the Chair) 
T Bowles

(P)
P Hemmings                 (P)
J Brain
                    (P)
D Marriott
(P)
R Climmer                  (P)
P Kembery
(P)

C Watkins                   (P)                                                    N Labuschagne             (P) 
	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting was held remotely. 

In attendance: Cllrs. Jones, Jenkins and Collins. 
01.05/20 Election of a Chairman
P Kembery PROPOSED P Hemmings 

R Climmer SECONDED

All members in favour

P Hemmings was duly elected Chairman of the F&GP Committee

02.05/20 Election of a Vice Chairman
P Kembery PROPOSED D Marriott

R Climmer SECONDED

All members in favour

D Marriott was duly elected Vice Chair of the F&GP Committee

03.05/20 Apologies for Absence – None

04.05/20 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne as South Gloucestershire Council Councillors.

05.05/20 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 20 April 2020 and the Clerk’s Report 
The minutes were approved and will be signed when normal meetings resume. All the items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
Matters Arising
It was discussed at the last meeting if the bus shelter on the side of the small common at Hambrook should be removed as it is no longer in use. Other bus stops the Parish owns which are not used are by the green in Bradley Avenue and on Hicks Common Road. There are also some stone shelters not used which are in Mill Road and 2 on Beckspool Road. Bus usage currently is very low due to the COVID situation and a review of bus routes is planned for when things return to normal. Funding is always a challenge and it is currently uncertain whether any additional routes are likely to be put in place. It was concluded it was best to leave the shelters at the moment and review again at a later date. 

Cllr Kembery has installed a lifebuoy at the Tuckett Pond.

The acrylic in the notice board at Newleaze which was completely misted over has been replaced.

Although South Glos tried to fix the wooden gate by church at Monks Pool so it could not be lifted off, this does not appear to have worked. They are looking at an alternative solution. There are still problems with quad bikes going down to the Monks Pool but they are using the entrance on the Old Gloucester Road. This has been referred to the police. It was suggested that a special gate could be installed at the Gloucester Road end which allows horses through but not bikes. Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council.    

A planning application to crown lift the 2 Lime trees on Westbourne Avenue has been submitted.

A further application has been done to remove a small group of trees by Frenchay Village Hall, and crown lift 2 Ash Trees, to allow the haha to be extended. A quote has been received from Josh Roper for £750 to do carry out the work to crown lift the 2 Ash trees, cut the smaller trees to ground level and to dig out the required stumps. 
Members agreed to go ahead with this once planning has been approved.   

The solicitor has been contacted with regard to the car parking required by the Huntercombe Group at Frenchay. She has been requested to contact their solicitor and to advise us if this should proceed under a lease or licence. Cllr Hemmings suggested a licence would give more protection to the Parish Council. We are still waiting for a response from the solicitor.
Regarding the 106 issues, the solicitor has advised that further updates are not forthcoming at the moment as the Redrow technical team are currently furloughed. South Gloucestershire Council has been contacted regarding the matter of a footpath around the stable block and regarding a barrier to stop cars accessing the cycle path. They are also waiting for Redrow to return to work. 

The issue of Frenchay Park House encroaching onto TVG land was reported to Jon Hunt and James Griffiths, South Glos councillors for Frenchay and Downend, and has now been referred to Planning Enforcement for investigation. 

Concern has been raised locally regarding the lack of maintenance on the Frome Valley walkway from Grange Park towards Winterbourne.  This is very well used by people going to work and school, and also a lot of cyclists. Work is also needed by the viaduct which was not completed to a high enough standard after the road was finished. Cllr Kembery has referred this to South Glos Councillor James Griffiths. 

South Gloucestershire Council has advised as the Parish Council pays business rates we could be entitled to a grant of £10,000 from the Small Business Grant Fund set up as a result of the Coronavirus outbreak. All members agreed the Parish Council should apply. 

The interest rate on the Nationwide Saver Account has been reduced from 0.60% to 0.05%  following the Bank of England reduction in the base rate. Cllr Hemmings suggested it might be better to invest the money in a 1 year bond as Nationwide currently has one paying 0.75%. There are sufficient funds in the Nat West Reserve account to enable the funds in the Nationwide to be tied up for a year.  All members were in favour for this to be done as soon as possible.
The annual inspections of the equipment at the Rec and the Greenfield Park have been carried out. There are minor issues on the gym equipment, such as missing caps. Although none of these are high risk a couple of pieces of the equipment are getting quite worn. Cllrs Climmer, Kembery, Brain and Bowles have agreed to inspect the equipment to see if consideration should be given to any of it being replaced or if a repair is still the best solution. As ideas have previously been put forward regarding some extra equipment to the rear of the skateramp, it was suggested any work to be done could be carried out at the same time. There is also a part of the fence around the basketball court which needs to be repaired.  
In the Greenfield Park there is some wear on the swings which needs to be repaired, as well wear to the rope on the space net. The risk of the swings has been classed as medium so this can be fixed while the park is still closed. The wear to the space net is where some of the metal rope core is exposed and is a low risk. We are investigating options as to whether it can be repaired or would need to be completely replaced. 

The annual outdoor risk assessments which the councillors carry out are due to be done. Councillors agreed it may be possible to proceed with these out but it was agreed to wait until the 1 June and assess the situation then.    

Plans have been sent to the Parish Council from South Gloucestershire Council  regarding the Moorend Road, Worrells Lane and Pye Corner area waiting restriction review.  The review has been included within this year’s capital programme.  South Glos would very much appreciate comments before proceeding to consult with locals/members of public. Members were in favour of the installation of the double yellow lines as identified on the proposed plans but Cllr Hemmings suggested should they also be put along the side of the small Common going towards the main Bristol Road as cars are often parked on the pavement here which can make it difficult for lorries. Cllr Jones advised he will contact South Gloucestershire Council regarding this.
06.05/20 – Reports from Task Groups
Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field 
Nothing to report. Cllr Watkins commented that the Common is looking very good at the moment and lots of people have been out enjoying the area recently.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
It appears some carp were stolen from the Duck Pond. The number plate of the van used was given to the police but appears to be a false plate. Fishing is now allowed at the Pond again following the lifting of some of the COVID restrictions. 

The Siltex is being applied to the pond on May 25th. Clerk will contact the wall contractor to try and arrange a meeting to finalise details of the work.   
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down 
The footpaths here are being very well used at the moment. One of the footpaths into the Dingle is being used by a lot of horses and mountain bikes. Cllr Jenkins will send details of the exact location to the Clerk so she can contact South Gloucestershire Council.   
Hambrook and Whiteshill
The area of grass in the middle of the Small Common is being left to grow as agreed to see what wild flowers are present there at the moment. 
Greenfield Centre
Local police officer Liz Ball has moved to the Stoke Gifford beat. Her replacement is PC Shaun Oliver. 

Clerk is in correspondence with the Greenfield Club and the Early Years Nursery to  ascertain  their plans for reopening.
07.05/20 – A.O.B.
None 
Meeting concluded 7.56pm 
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